
         MICKLE TRAFFORD & DISTRICT PARISH COUNCIL

                      ANNUAL PARISH MEETING 2007

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON THE  16TH APRIL 2007
Present: Mrs. W. G. Faulkner – in the chair


Mr. J. A. Gardiner,  Mr D.G.Clarke,  Mr M. J. Cullen,  Mrs M Willis,  Mr. D. K. Rowlands,  Mr R. E. Parkin,  Mr. I. S. Jones,  Mr. A. M. Durkin,   Mr. R. Brace  and  Mr. T. L. Bartley   
Mrs. S. Hawksby – Clerk to the Council



Members of the public – 7
Apologies Mrs E.A.Mottram on holiday, Mrs J. Woods, prior commitment and Mrs. M. P. Parker

Declaration of Interest – Personal/ Prejudicial – None

Chairman’s Report
The meeting accepted the report which is attached

Matters arising from the report
The Cedars

A member of the public required clarification on the above planning application. It was explained that there was strong local objections to the development of the site to include 80 car parking spaces. The applicant was advised that the plans were unlikely to proceed so they withdrew the application. The land has subsequently been put up for sale.

Taxi Service

It was felt that residents should be kept informed of changes to the scheme and notice should be given if it was to cease. The funding has recently come from Cheshire County Council. It was agreed to investigate the Community Car Scheme to run alongside the taxi scheme. The scheme will be discussed at the next Parish Council meeting.

Other Matters of Concern to Residents
Forthcoming Elections

All the applicants’ names and proposers are now on the Parish notice boards.

Flower Beds

It has not yet been decided who will maintain the flower beds

Local Government Reorganisation

After the elections could the Parish Council consider the options? This needs to be debated on the basis of sound information. A resident has written to the Chronicle and Mr. R. E. Parkin has responded on behalf of the Association of Local Councils.

Well Dressing

This event will be held on the last Sunday in June. It was felt a request should go in the Newsletter asking for volunteers to attend the Scout Hut in the previous week to help.
Mr. D. K. Rowlands thanked the chairman, Mrs W. G. Faulkner, on behalf of the council for all her hard work during the year.

The meeting finished at 7.25pm
                                                                                                                              Prepared by Sue Hawksby
                                                                                                                              17th April 2007
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